Macomb County Breastfeeding Coalition
Meeting Minutes 

9/20/12
Introductions:

Kristen Woudstra – Breastfeeding Peer Counselor Macomb County WIC office
Martha Brooks – Program Manager for Macomb County WIC
Ann Norton-Krawciw – Lactation Consultant – Private Practice

Holly Wiseman – Breastfeeding Peer Counselor North Macomb WIC office
Sarah Rumble – Breastfeeding Mom

Maureen Heinz –  Midwife - Henry Ford Macomb Hospital

Denise Tononi – Lactation Consultant – Henry Ford Macomb Hospital
Mary Ann Godzwin – Lactation Consultant – Beaumont Hospital Grosse Point

Jill Reiter – Postpartum Doula/Breastfeeding Mom – The After Baby Lady

Minutes for last meeting approved with no changes
Target Audiences and Goals – Project Review and Updates

Professional Development

· Building Bridges 
Denise and Adriane have been in contact.  Henry Ford is interested, but WIC isn’t available at the moment.  The planning takes about 6 months.  Martha Brooks confirmed that Macomb County WIC may be able to revisit the idea in January. Holly can present the idea to the Program Coordinator at DCS North Macomb.  Henry Ford at 19 Mile Rd and Garfield will have the room to host the conference.  Middle of summer would be a bad time to hold the conference.  Spring would be a good time for everyone, but there are a cluster of professional conferences that happen between April and June.

· MALC Conference

November 2nd 2012.  Brochures for the conferences were provided by Anne.  ILCA dues may be going up this year.  http://www.malcnews.org/  Marsha Walker will be speaking.
· Michigan Breastfeeding Network Conference
Statewide Fall Meeting September 21st 2012 in Lansing.  www.mibfnetwork.org  Meetings are held quarterly.
· Mother Baby Summit
October 4th.  Invitation-only.  Will be discussing MPINC scores and Baby Friendly Hospitals.  
Affordable Care Act

· How are we helping moms/clients on Medicaid who want breastpumps or assistance with breastfeeding?  How are our clients able to access this coverage?
There are a few insurance companies that are working on getting providers signed on in order to cover breastfeeding assistance and pumps.  So far not much has happened.  As insurance policies renewed we might start to see more services/equipment covered.  

Clients will have to contact their insurance company to see if they will cover breastpumps (either personal use or rentals).  Most Medicaid HMOs still do not cover rentals.  There are very few durable medical equipment (DME) providers in the area that carry rental pumps.  

If a client is enrolled in WIC while she’s pregnant, she can obtain a breastpump from WIC as soon as the baby is born.  If there is a medical need for a pump she will be eligible to borrow a hospital grade pump.  If there is not a medical need but she would like a pump for occasional use, she will be issued a hand pump.  Once baby is one month old, moms who are going back to work or school (at least 6 hours a day, 3 days a week) are eligible for a personal use pump.  A breastfeeding peer counselor will help determine what pump she is eligible for.  All WIC moms (pregnant or postpartum) are eligible for one on one counseling with a breastfeeding peer counselor.  

Women who think they may be eligible for WIC but are not currently enrolled will need to call the WIC office and make an appointment.  Once they have their initial appointment set up she can then meet with the peer counselor, but will not be eligible for a pump until after she has had her initial appointment and is enrolled in WIC.   All pregnant or postpartum women who receive active Medicaid (not sliding scale) are eligible for WIC.
Coalition Building

· We’ve invited some of the health educators at MCHD

They have been unable to attend so far, but would like to continue to receive invitations.

· Doctors – OBs and Pediatricians
We’re still working on it!

· Coalition logo
Holly’s husband has made a few logos for us to look at, but Holly forgot them.  She’ll email them to Kristen and bring them to the next meeting.

· Website updates
So far the pages that are currently published are the home page, calendar, current projects, contact us.  We’ve started developing the local resources page but it is not published/live right now.  When we’ve got a few more resources on there we’ll publish it.

· Funding
In order to become a non-profit, it will cost us $2000.  That’s not attainable for us right now.  The Michigan Breastfeeding Network recently became a non-profit, and they’re trying to figure out how to trickle down.  Hopefully we’ll have more info at our next meeting.
· Community Outreach

We haven’t been able to hook up with the MCHD yet to join in on their local events.  We’d love to do a Rock and Rest at community events, fairs, etc.

If we’re able to get the non-profit designation we may be able to do some fund raising at community events by selling bibs, t-shirts, stickers, water bottles, etc.  
Holly has contacted Compassion Pregnancy to see if they’re interested in some of us volunteering to teach breastfeeding classes.  At Compassion Pregnancy, pregnant and postpartum families can go in for early ultrasounds, counseling, and classes.  Moms and dads can take classes.  After parents have taken a class they get “Baby Bucks” and can go to the store to purchase baby care items.

As a coalition we’d love to come up with a class outline that we can teach as volunteers.  Holly will come up with a list of local shelters and organizations that help moms.

Kristen will ask her friend about the lunch and learns that she does for pediatrician offices.
Breastfeeding Friendly Business Awards
MALC may be interested in working with us.  Anne knows someone who may be able to develop a window sign/sticker for businesses (20 cents a piece?).  We’ll be working on developing materials for businesses – simple ways to support customers and employees with breastfeeding.  If you buy this sticker, you agree to support moms in our community.  Maureen will be researching/developing materials.  We need to make sure that if businesses offer a breastfeeding room the staff understands that women don’t HAVE to use the room, they can breastfeed anywhere.
Martha may be able to order breastfeeding friendly cards for moms OR businesses/organizations to hand out – business cards from the breastfeeding initiative.  

MCBC packet/folders for pediatricians/OBs
Include American Academy of Pediatrics Statement on Breastfeeding (abstract plus the link to the statement online), Academy of Breastfeeding Medicine information, mock-up prescription with the codes (Mary Ann?), Your Guide to Breastfeeding (WIC print shop can probably contribute $1.00/piece to print), 100 packets to reach pediatricians in Macomb County, hospital-based coalition members will bring lists of their pediatricians. 

Resources 

Dr. Jack Newman

Dr. Jane Morton from Stanford – videos on hand expression (must register before being allowed to view) http://newborns.stanford.edu/Breastfeeding/HandExpression.html
IBCLE isn’t allowing Anne access to the list of local IBCLCs.  We’ve decided to just go with the people we know of now, and start working on the online resources.

Where do breastfeeding moms need support?

Sarah says getting pediatrician on board is one of the most important things to her.  Even pediatricians who give lip-service to breastfeeding  often resort to formula if there are breastfeeding issues.  
Next meet will be November 15th, 2012  11am-1pm.  Location TBD. 
